Ian J Veacock, 23 Norfolk House, Nelson Grove Road, Merton, SW19 2NG : 02085437404

Comments For LB Merton Design Review Panel 24th May 2017 with reference to High Path Outline Planning Application

Naturally as this is a closed meeting and Planning Inspector for Estates Plan has apparently been informed by LBMerton that the Planning Application is effectively 'on hold' one can only comment on ones impression of the most recent Elim Church High Path held events of Clarion demonstrating general arrangement and plan proposals.

Significant Areas of Concern

Scale, Height and Massing around the Listed Building Of South Wimbledon Tube Station,  this appears unsympathetic to the Holden Design.  A 1920s or 1930s Mansion Block Style similar to Clapham South Stationwould be far more appropriate.

'New London Vernacular'   This design (see adverts in 23rd May Evening Standard for Colindale development for just how awful this external style is.    A  far better design is ideally the Square Window with greater proportion ofbrick and a half bond to external panel gives a more pleasing design.  An alternative with normal stretcher-bond isto ensure windows are of a 'Landscape' and not 'Portrait' type – this also makes internal rooms more useable.  This latter design can be further improved by pushing out as triangular bay windows (The Woodlands Building in Mitcham for example , or some 1970s quality Wimbledon Town houses off Parkside) , which allows in light to rooms without overlooking neighbouring properties are all better alternative designs.

The positioning of external doors to flats should be maintained as existing, which open aspect (suitably porch covered) be promoted.  I attended a community event yesterday which identified aspects of mental health and well-being and issues of loneliness within Merton, and internal doors with only few on a core level can contribute to this, being able to see ones neighbours and interact 'over the garden fence' is an important aspect of community building.

All Rooves should be pitched of slate or tile and hipped front to rear with sufficient rainwater goods in long-lasting materials.  No loss of existing total public or private green space should be permitted.

Buildings should be no closer to existing footpaths than the existing build line.  Public Green space should be confirmed who is responsible for management, cleaning and maintenance. (Council or Housing Association)

Height and Massing.  

Where possible taller buildings should be around the centre part of the estate, rather than along Morden Road.

Internal Rooms & Space

It is important that Kitchens are wholly separated from living areas for child safety. The extra room which currently exists in present flats (1 Bed all blocks, 2/3  Bed in flats and some houses)  is useful for homeless sofa-surfers, refugees, weekending grand-children and so on, under the proposed designs shown to the community this utility will  be lost.  Additionally you should ensure that any flats with ground floor store rooms have that existing space counted in when comparing sizes, (a few flats in some of the 4 storey existing blocks do not have these store sheds)and do not be ms-led when Clarion claim greater or equal size when they are including 'internal' bicycle stores (a daftplace to put bicycle storage anyway)

It is important that no replacement property is in any dimension externally or for any internal space smaller than any existing property and this should be confirmed by the council in full and open discussion with the applicant.  As such properties which currently include a garage on their footprint should have a garage in any replacement, and therefore  any resident by tenure renting a garage (and being precluded by law from purchasing a garage although entitled to purchase a leasehold) would, contrary to human rights act,  be  unfairly dispossesed of his land holding. 

Also those propertiesthat use garages in part as additional storage for work, leisure or domestic small items storage need to have that space included as part of the calculation of the occupied space which must be replaced.

Transport

For the Applicant Paul Quinn has written  “We will also seek to widen some of the narrowest parts of High Path and the exit on to Morden Road.”  This should be resisted.  High Path has been deliberately narrowed by Merton Council to restrict vehicle movements and encourage cycling, this should be continued with High Path as a quiet-way.

The exit onto Morden Road should be protected owing to the presence of Nelson Gardens particulary.

The retention of the historic street pattern (Hilborough Close is on the 1832 alignment of Reform Place for example) should be encouraged rather than necessarily building new roads simply to reflect the earlier developed roads to the north of Merton High Street.

Waste and noise.   

All ongoing waste storage areas should be checked to confirm to the council's contract with Veolia for the separation of recyclables and food waste in all bin areas.   The issue of unbuilding of any existing blocks needs viable plan to ensure that new build is not affected by vibration, excessive noise or dust.  All materials in existing blocks should be reviewed for re-use in preference to recycling , and recycling rather than compaction and effective landfill.

Community Facilities.

There should be no loss, and ideally increase in space for ,  Faith Group Meeting space and non-faith meeting and leisure space is required for active and passive usages,  with sufficient parking for visitors , centre users and leaders,etc.

Is the artistic view to the North Facade of  the Church of St John The Divine realistic given the present wild-life encouraging wooded area in the front garden space of the church which obscures the building and therefore the 'sales pitch/ brochure' is misleading.
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